APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

April 14, 2011
8:00-9:10 PM EST/6:00-7:10 PM MST 
Present INARS:
Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Jeanne Reock

Present (GG): 
Michael Greene, Mark Griffith
Absent INARS:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick
	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/

COMMENTS
	RESPON-SIBILITY
	TIME-

FRAME

	1
	INARS’ First Dashboard
	Joan emailed us a copy of the first INARS dashboard showing various targets and our progress toward meeting them (I can’t pull this in below, as it’s a pdf; Joan if you send it in Excel, I can).  Executive Committee members considered it very useful!
· Conference:  Currently 30 people are registered for the conference (we’d originally targeted 50, but lowered our expectations)—this will result in a bit of a profit besides reimbursing Joan for the money she loaned INARS.  Several registrants are not staying at Elkins Estate (we prepaid for 30 people to stay for 3 nights), but there are still 2 weeks before the price increases.  Another email on the conference will go out on April 26.  We’ll probably exceed our lowered expectations.
· Membership:  Membership currently stands at 66 of our target of 110, so about 60% (there were about 117 members last year).  An email will be coming stating that there are two weeks left of the membership drive.  Last year we called people to remind them to renew.  Michael said it’s typical for organizations such as ours to make reminder phone calls.  Jeanne noted that doing so paid off in previous years.  Joan will send us a list of about 50 people who were members last year who haven’t renewed their membership yet and we can talk to the Board on Sunday (04/17/11) about whether they’ll help make calls.  Michael added we should ask those who say they don’t want to renew what would have to change for them to be a member of INARS.  We should approach the question from the perspective of our mission, saying we’re perplexed why they don’t want to be members, as there’s so much we do agree about.  This would be a good exercise; there’s nothing to lose.
· Nominations/Elections:  Bonnie has put her name in the hat to be Secretary and also stay on as Nominating/Elections Committee chair.  There have been no takers on the other open positions.  
	
	
	

	2
	Discussion of Lack of President Elect Candidates 
	What happens if there’s no President Elect?  According to our bylaws, the current President may serve until a new President Elect is elected and becomes President.   At this moment Joan is not inclined to stay on as President.   Peggy expressed the opinion that others have to step up and take turns and if nobody does, maybe the positions remain unfilled and we just see what happens.  Mark added that sometimes a vacuum is indeed needed to shake things up.  
Jeanne said that maybe INARS could become a different kind of organization—one in which people pay more dues to pay an Executive Director and the President’s role becomes much smaller.  Or we abandon the organization altogether.  Michael noted that it’s a natural evolution for Board members to become more policy makers; this happens on its own when an organization has enough money.  The more members there are, the more powerful the benefits can be.  The key to all organization is new intake—bringing in new people with training and marketing.  But there’s a Catch 22:   how do you bring in more members without an organization?  Joan said that there are two people being certified who have to join INARS.  There are fewer trainee level members this year than last; Joan’s not sure why.  The 12 trainees in RST17 don’t have to become members.  Michael said that Joe and Noel need to convince them to join.  
Peggy asked whether GG has ever experienced nobody wanting to be on an organization’s Board.  Michael responded this is a hangover of the last 5-10 years when there were lots of people on the Master Synergists’ Council and some people felt disenfranchised.  Mark noted that Joe and Noel said they’re doing more training this year—they’re trying to seed the pipeline.  It took a while to get the new ways going, but they’re now underway.  Joan replied that more training is in progress, but it still requires spool-up time.  She added that Bonnie M pushed her to allow trainees on the Board, but Joan said they’re non-voting members and therefore not eligible under our bylaws.  In addition, serving on the Board would take time away from them certifying and building practices.  

Joan said Bonnie M would like two items taken to the Board:

· Our bylaws specify that 3 non-CRSs can be on the Board.  Once on the Board, they are voting members.  Can they then become officers?  Michael said sure, they could be officers.  Organizations typically want business people (lawyers, accountants) in them.  We should look for these kinds of people now, as we need accounting and fundraising skills in INARS.  He added that trainees are not immersed enough in the culture and shouldn’t, therefore, be on the Board, but they could be on committees.
· We’ve allotted funds for paying a bookkeeper to make QuickBook entries.  Could we then pay our Treasurer as well?  Michael said there are a million reasons not to pay Board members.  We must be extremely transparent.  Mark agreed and added that Form 990 asks whether any Board members are being paid.

Peggy then suggested we perhaps think about co-leadership for the President-Elect and President positions.  Given that several people have been asked and turned down the nomination for President-Elect and there are no candidates likely to emerge in the next few weeks, we need to think seriously about how we will provide new leadership for INARS.  We all no doubt deeply sense that the work cannot keep falling on the shoulders of the same people year after year.  Peggy wondered whether the idea of co-leadership might render the position of President more appealing—not only less onerous, but perhaps even more fun.  There is already a type of co-leadership built into INARS currently with the role of President-Elect in addition to President.  But her suggestion would put two equal partners at the top—as co-Presidents, sharing responsibility and authority.  They would begin as co-Presidents-Elect.  Peggy had an extremely positive experience of co-leadership herself at the University of Michigan for several years some time ago.  The key, of course, is that the co-leaders really click together.  That’s when great synergy can happen—as per the old “two minds are better than one” adage.  And just as a big down side of traditional leadership is that everything falls on the leader, the down side of co-leadership is that things get bogged down because of differing ideas or different speeds of operation or different whatever.  But Peggy’s experience is that when it works, it not only takes half the burden off each person, but it’s actually a lot of fun to collaborate.  It’s all based on relationship.  There’s quite a bit of literature on the subject.  She’s curious as to whether two people in the INARS community—probably who already know each other and may have worked with each other—might step forward as co-partners, rather than singly.  It’s a more feminist way of doing business.  
Jeanne agreed it’s more collegial and cooperative, which is not the norm in a patriarchal world.  She liked the idea of co-presidents and noted it would require a change to our bylaws to implement something like that.  Mark added that such a structure would be more reflective of RSM, which is non-hierarchical.  Co-leadership would be more holistic.  The conference could be a forum for an invitation to co-leadership.  Jeanne added that a lot of research supports the idea that small groups come up with better solutions than individuals.   Joan said co-leadership is not comfortable for her personally; she doesn’t want to have to run every idea by someone else.  Jeanne responded that the price Joan has paid in her Presidency has been enormous and apparently nobody else is willing to do that.  She doesn’t think we’ll get anyone to step into such a responsible and time-consuming position as the presidency and she considers co-leadership an enriching experience.  We all agreed to discuss the possibility with the Board on Sunday (04/17/11).  Peggy agreed to draft an email to send to the Board before the meeting to give members time to prepare; she’ll run the draft by Joan and Jeanne before sending it to the Board.
	Draft email to Board about co-leadership; run by Joan and Jeanne beforehand.

Put co-leadership discussion on Board agenda for 04/17/11.  
	Peggy

Joan
	In next day or two

For 04/17/11

	3
	Discussion of Proposed Budget
	Mark reiterated our budget materials represent a new approach from last year.  We’re developing a budget that reflects our accounting structure, which isolates each of our mission centers, which support our mission, and our support centers, which support the mission centers.  Input has been collected from the INARS committee chairs—a lot of it came from Joan and Mark.
A question was raised about the purpose of affiliate programs.  These provide links to various affiliated suppliers (tables, books, mugs, etc.) and then INARS gets a percentage of their sales that come from the RSM site.  The aim is to bring such a program on board this year.  Peggy wondered if that were worth our time and energy right now; Mark replied that Teresa is passionate about this, so we should take advantage of that.  Besides it wouldn’t require much maintenance.
Jeanne would still like a directory that can be printed out from the website, so that we can have it on paper if we so choose.  Joan noted that would require discussion with the Board.

Joan said that our website maintenance is being more expensive (first time for online conference registration, etc.) and we need better figures for that line item for the Board meeting on Sunday (04/17/11) when we’ll have the first discussion of the budget with the Board.  The Board will approve the budget at its face-to-face meeting at the conference.
	
	
	

	4
	Preliminary Discussion of Members' Meeting at Conference
	Not addressed, due to lack of time.
	
	
	

	5
	Next Executive Committee Meeting
	 

	

	
	Thurs, May 12, 8–9:30 pm EDT
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